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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 2, 2016
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Brandi Geoit, Co-Chair at 1:35 p.m.  Brandi informed the group that a camera person was present at the meeting to record footage for a Care Council recruitment video. Members not wanting to be included in the film were asked to sit in a specific location that will be off-screen. 

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	No changes to the meeting agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for January 6, 2016 were approved (M: Sabella, S: Rockey-Johnson) (18 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Brandi Geoit thanked Bernard Washington, on behalf of Marty Clemmons who was unable to attend the meeting, for his help organizing the youth-focused Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families meeting that took place in January. Brandi thanked Teri Fitzgerald for her Care Council service. Brandi announced that Teri will start a new job and will be unable to attend Care Council meetings in her new role. 

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT


	Aubrey Arnold notified the group that the recipient’s office received a partial new grant award on February 11th for fiscal year (FY) 2016. The office received $5,456,843. The recipient expects to receive the outstanding grant balance by April or May. All fiscal year 2015 contracts ended on February 29th. Aubrey provided the group with the Part A Assessment of the Administration Mechanism (AAM) response and corrective action plan. He noted that key areas of improvement include data collection and claims processing.  He informed members that the new data collection system, E2 Hillsborough, will not launch until June 1st. Provider trainings on the new data system will take place in May. He also informed the group that the Eligible Metropolitan Area (EMA)’s current Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) project officer, Adeola Fawehinmi, is no longer working for HRSA.  

	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Demarcus Holden notified the group that Tallahassee has approved Part B’s FY 2016 budget with a 10% increase. Funding increased from $1,989,530 to $2,188,483, which is about a $200,000 increase. Part B FY 2015 contracts will be ending in March. Contract monitoring is complete. Demarcus also announced that a representative from the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) will be onsite at the Pinellas Care Clinic (PCC) starting April 4th. He also noted that all Ryan White Program Services Report (RSR) questions should be directed to Michael Monfiston at the lead agency’s office. 


	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT 
	Samantha Church reminded members to complete the Care Council provider survey that was sent out via e-mail. Survey results will be utilized as part of the Needs Assessment component of the Integrated Plan. Samantha announced that the Care Council will host a table at Tampa Pride on March 26th to try and recruit new members. Care Council and committee members are encouraged to help staff the table. 


	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	A. Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Pamela Sabella, Co-Chair  
The committee met on January 28th and February 25th. The committee discussed needs in the local area. Identified needs and areas of improvement include: 

· Transportation

· Appointment wait times for dental services

· Medication access

· Separation of HIV persons in waiting room areas

· More group activities and support groups
· More knowledge of Ryan White for Case Managers 

· Paperwork burden 

· Difficulty navigating the system for new clients 

· Health literacy 

· Housing 

· More prevention education in schools 

The next Community Advisory Committee meeting will take place on March 24th. 
B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Bernice McCoy, Co-Chair 
The committee did not meet in January or February. The next meeting will take place on March 17th at Metro in Ybor. The meeting location has been changed for this meeting as the Children’s Board is not available. 
C.  Membership -  Ginger Rockey-Johnson, Chair   

The committee met on January 11th, February 8th as well as March 2nd. 
Ginger presented the following recommendation: 
REMOVE DR. BARRY RODWICK AS A VOTING MEMBER OF THE CARE COUNCIL DUE TO POOR ATTENDANCE.

Bernard Messier seconded the motion. The motion passed by acclamation (18 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain). 
The next Membership meeting will take place on March 21st at Metro in Ybor. 
D. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Jim Roth, Chair
The committee met on January 14th and February 11th. The first four sections of the Integrated Plan were reviewed and approved by the committee with edits. Samantha Church presented an overview of the Integrated Plan as well as the EMA’s Care Continuum section. Ginger Rockey-Johnson motioned to approve the section. Teri Fitzgerald seconded the motion. The motion passed by acclamation. 
Julie Gnage presented the Epidemiologic Overview section of the Integrated Plan. Ginger Rockey-Johnson motioned to approve the section. Teri Fitzgerald seconded the motion. The motion passed by acclamation. 
Jim Roth presented the Financial and Human Resources Inventory section of the Integrated Plan. Ginger Rockey-Johnson motioned to approve the section. Teri Fitzgerald seconded the motion. The motion passed by acclamation.  
Jim Roth presented the Data: Access, Sources and Systems section of the Integrated Plan. Teri Fitzgerald motioned to approve the section. Pamela Sabella seconded the motion. The motion passed by acclamation.  
The next Planning and Evaluation meeting will take place on March 10th at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.  
E. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Nolan Finn, Chair 
The committee did not meet in January or February. The next meeting will take place on March 10th at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater. 
F. Standards, Issues and Operations (SIOC) – Brandi Geoit, Chair 
SIOC did not meet this month.  No additional meetings of the SIOC are scheduled at this time.   

G.  Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families (WICY&F) – Bernard Washington, Chair 
The committee met on January 28th and February 25th. The January meeting focused on youth engagement and was held in collaboration with Youth Education Services’ (YES) life skills group. The youth identified the following barriers to accessing care: 
· Already have insurance but still need Ryan White assistance

· Transportation

· Location

· Understanding the directions being given

· Having the right paperwork/documents

· Overall communication

· Dental issues, such as stigma, not taking insurance, not having a list of providers, issues with scheduling

· Share of cost Medicare

· Dependence of parents

· School/Work

The February meeting focused on planning for the committee’s upcoming event in May. The event will take place on May 12th from 6pm-8pm and will be focused on family fun through the arts. The next WICY&F meeting will take place on March 24th at Metro in Tampa.   


	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT & COMMUNITY INPUT
	Jim Roth notified the group that Bill 242, a proposed Miami/Dade needle exchange program, was passed by both the House and Senate and will be sent to the Governor for final approval. 

	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES/ QUALITY MANAGEMENT
	The HIV Planning Partnership for Prevention will meet on March 28th from 10am-Noon at the Florida Department of Health’s State Lab. 
Representatives from the Florida AIDS Education Training Center (AETC) at the University of Miami announced that they can help provide technical support to the local area through HIV webinars and teleconferences. 

	ANNOUNCE-MENTS
	DACCO will be hosting an event on March 10th for National Women and Girls HIV Awareness Day. It will take place from 10am-1pm at their office in Tampa. 
Metro will be hosting Community Promise training at the end of the month. They will also be hosting PrEP townhall meetings and a patio party on April 9th at the Ybor location. 
The Pinellas Planning Partnership will host a National Women and Girls HIV Awareness Day event on March 11th at Beauty Depot in St. Petersburg. 

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 3:14 p.m. 


Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.

ATTENDANCE LIST: March 2, 2016
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. (Chair)
	EX

	Brandi Geoit (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Ramon Baez-Tellado
	

	Nolan Finn
	

	Teri Fitzgerald
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	ALT

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Bernice Lopez-McCoy
	X

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Gregory McConnell
	X

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Garry Muenster
	

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	X

	Ginger Rockey-Johnson
	X

	Barry Rodwick
	

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	X

	Manuela Thomas
	X

	Bernard Washington
	X

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	N/A
	

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Demarcus Holden
	X

	Shelley Taylor-Donahue
	X

	Floyd Enger
	

	Health Councils Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	

	Julie Gnage
	X

	Samantha Church
	X

	Guests Present
	

	Martia West 
	X

	Lissette Lahoz
	X

	Jim Roth
	X

	Lisanda Sanchez-Crespo
	X

	Franklin Monjarrez
	X

	Tivisay Gonzalez
	X

	Mike Neuges
	X

	Darra Moore
	X

	Donna Sabatino
	X

	Sam Quintero
	X


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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